## ASSOCIATION OF LAND ROVER CLUBS

President: Mr Denis Bourne



Please Reply to:

Simone Birch
1A Duncan Avenue
Huncote

Huncote Leics LE9 3AN

E-mail:tonybirch@btinternet.com

0116 286 7913

26<sup>th</sup> November 2013

Dear All

## ADDITION TO THE ALRC SUPPLEMENTARY COMPETITION REGULATIONS

Further to my letter dated 18<sup>th</sup> November 2013 informing you of Rule Changes to the ALRC Supplementary Competition Regulations that were to take immediate effect the ALRC Council have now withdrawn the following two rule changes.

SECTION B - STANDARD CLASS VEHICLE REGULATIONS

B12. BODYWORK & CHASSIS

B.12.6 When a roof is fitted it must be made of any metal, canvas or weld mesh only. No

other materials allowed.

SECTION C - MODIFIED CLASS VEHICLE REGULATIONS

C.12. SILHOUETTE

C.12.5. When a roof is fitted it must be made of any metal, canvas or weld mesh only. No

other materials allowed.

When this topic was discussed at the S&ORC meetings it was to cover what was seen as a potential danger in using plastics that could shatter leaving very sharp shards but an oversight occurred with no mention being made of existing vehicles used that are constructed safely using non-shattering rigid material. In the light of many comments received this will now be re-discussed at the next S&ORC meeting.

I would be grateful if the above information could be passed on to your club members as a matter of some urgency to clear up this matter.

## **General and Scrutineering & Off Road Committee Meetings**

Please find included with this letter copies of the ALRC AGM and S&ORC meetings minutes held on the 16<sup>th</sup> November 2013 and the agendas for the next meetings to be held on the 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2014 at the The Oaks Farmhouse, NFU Mutual HQ, Tiddington, Stratford-upon-Avon starting at 10.00am and 13.00.

The minutes are sent direct to the ALRC Council, all club secretaries and delegates who attend the meetings, the Scrutineering & Off Road Committee and Log Book Scrutineers and I would be grateful if you could distribute this information to all members of your clubs.

Yours sincerely

Simone Birch

Secretary

For and on behalf of The Association of Land Rover Clubs

CC

All member Clubs, ALRC Council, S&ORC, Log Book Scrutineers and Delegates.